	Minute of Meeting of Colintraive and Glendaruel Development Trust Board

Monday 15th August 2011; 18.30; Colintraive Village Hall



	Present:
	Charles Dixon-Spain (CDS); Danuta Steedman (DS); Sandra Wilson (SW); John McEwen (JMcE); Alex McNaughto (AMcN); Colin Boyd (CB); John Sutton (JS); Jim McLuckie (JMcL)

	

	In Attendance:
	Rhona Sutherland (RS)

	

	Apologies:
	Sadie Dixon-Spain (SDS)

	

	Previous minutes:
	Minute of the meeting held on 19.07.11  was approved on the motion of JMcL, seconded JMcE
	

	
	
	

	Matters Arising:
	1. Published Minutes

Minutes are now being published on website

	

	
	2. Board Co-option/Secretary’s Appointment 

SW was co-opted as a Director and also to the Company Secretary’s post. 

	

	
	3.  Companies House  
RS needed to provide Companies House with the required details of newly appointed directors within 14 days. The required information had been lodged for all except SDS; the same information was also now required for SW. The registered office for CGDT is now Colintraive Village Hall rather than the personal address of the secretary. 


	SDS
SW

	
	4. Insurance Cover
E Fairbairn had advised that CGDT IT equipment was not covered by Glendaruel Hall insurance but AMcN confirmed that there was insurance cover for all equipment in Colintraive Village Hall. RS reported that this is not an issue as the majority of equipment is held at Colintraive office.   The CGDT telephone is however in the shared-use room in Glendaruel Hall.

	

	
	5. Kilmodan School

SDS had made contact with the headteacher of Kilmodan School, who had indicated that areas of shared interest were ecology, the forest and gaelic language. RS was planning to meet with the headteacher in the new term for further discussion of these shared interests.  

The continuing threat of Kilmodan School closure and the importance of CGDT’s plans to its survival were discussed. 

	RS

	
	6. Glendaruel Hub Group 
The minute of the 25/07/11 Hub Group Meeting had been circulated to the board members. CDS thanked the group for their work, which had resulted in a request for the services of a consultant. RS had contacted a consultant in the Western Isles who had experience of modular buildings and was awaiting a reply. The Group had also contacted A&BC Planning Dept regarding such a building and received quite a positive response. No funding would be required for the services of the consultant because the work would be commissioned by HIE. CB queried the sustainability of pursuing three community building projects (existing hall, hub building and hotel), in such a small community.CDS responded that CGDT would await the cases presented for all three options, but noted that although the refurbishment plans for Glendaruel Hall were not CGDT business, cooperation was beneficial to avoid funding application conflict.  CDS also reported that the two CGDT projects in Glendaruel differed in that one was planned as an enterprise and the other as a social project.  JMcE suggested that if the windfarm plans were successful, the support of both projects may be possible.

	

	
	7. Glendaruel Hotel Group

CDS advised that this project cannot be taken any further until the Hotel is for sale.


	

	
	8.Colintraive Shop

RS reported that the result of the Lottery Fund “Investing in Ideas” application for the services of an engineer and initial architectural drawings was awaited. JMcE suggested that the owner of the Colintraive Hotel should be informed if the application was successful.

	

	
	9. Colintraive Ship to Shore Working Group 

The minute of the 01/08/11 Ship to Shore Working Group Meeting had been circulated to the board members. The group had concluded that pontoons were not favoured and explored three alternative ship to shore proposals. There was some debate between board members regarding the relevance of the proposed alternative to the original remit of the group There was some further discussion about land ownership, marine licences, and the acquisition of funding for fees to progress the issue. RS was requested to liaise with the group. CDS thanked the group for their work to date.

	RS

	
	10. Colintraive Steering Group 
The minutes of the Group’s two meetings and their report had been circulated to the board members. CDS thanked the group for their work to date. CB commented that the group had not made any business plan. RS/DS said this was not included in the group’s remit and would be developed once the scope of activity within the building was determined. 


	

	
	11. Russel Gill’s Report 
This had been circulated to and was well received by the board members, who thanked Russel for his efforts. SDS was meeting with Russel to discuss Visit Glendaruel activity in relation to his proposed tourism focus group.

	

	
	12. Stronafian Forest Meeting with Digby Guy 

The minute of this meeting had been circulated to board members. There was some urgency to provide Digby Guy with the community’s amenity aspirations for the forest before the end of August 2011. Some information had been gathered at the Colintraive Fete consultation exercise and this would be discussed and the submission to Digby Guy formulated at a separate meeting on 22.08.11 at 18.30 in Colintraive Village Hall.


	

	
	13. Stronafian Forest Events Programme
The suggested series of events within the forest was agreed in principle but were wholly dependent on FCS approval and funding.   It was agreed the potential to include the October event during  Cowal Fest was impractical at this late stage.  RS and DS indicated that they would be absent in October. The main objective, however, was to get members of the community into the forest. The events would be on a small scale.Applications to FCS will be made as soon as costings are obtained. Insurance needed to be arranged. SDS had insurance for her planned activity. It was suggested that knowledgeable members of the community might be approached to provide expertise/knowledge such as ornithology, archaeology etc.

	RS
RG

	
	14. Windfarm 
JMcE and CDS provided an update of the history of the Windfarm project for the benefit of new Directors and a more detailed discussion of which, for reasons of commercial confidentiality, is appended as a Confidential Addendum. 

	

	
	15. Membership
Fees were outstanding from only eleven of the 170 members.  60% of the community are members. 

	

	
	16. Directors’ Profiles 
These had now been received from all the directors other than SDS. SW also now needed to supply one.

	SDS
SW

	
	17. Boundary Change
RS on behalf of the CGDT board had passed a letter of support AMcN’s letter to Sally Loudon, requesting the return of the boundary to its original position. AMcN was awaiting a supporting letter from the Community Council before progressing with the matter.


	

	Cowal Way


	RS, JMcL & AMcN  will meet A&BC Access Officer to discuss management of the Cowal Way  Other walks in Scotland (eg West Highland; Kintyre; Scottish Borders), are managed jointly by the Forestry Commission and local councils. Meeting will seek to have funding previously approved by A&BC released and discussion opened on ongoing management issues.

	

	Colintraive Fete


	The CGDT stand at the Colintraive Fete was reported to be worthwhile by RG and SW, who had manned it. Community members and visitors alike had made interesting and valuable suggestions to inform the forest, shop and ship to shore projects.
	

	Newsletter


	The first newsletter had been produced and circulated by e-mail to membership and also made available at the Colintraive Shop and Village Halls.  There had been no feedback to date.

	

	Finance & Banking


	Schedule of invoice payments were authorised.
The necessary changes to those authorised to operate the Trust’s bank account have been made with Bank ofScotland .

	

	Correspondence


	RS provided details of events relating to courses/seminars on Sustainable Tourism, Energy and Microrenewable Energy.  

	

	AOCB


	SDS suggested CGDT may wish to investigate provision and training of First Aiders and First Responders in the community. DS to raise the matter with the Community Council.
RS reported that the Community Land Company had indicated that their budget was restricted and this may have a negative impact on the forest purchase. An alternative funding method would need to be investigated for the residual amount required in addition to the funds supplied by the proposed commercial lease.

	DS

	Date of Next Meeting


	Date of next meeting to be arranged at the forest amenity meeting.
	

	The meeting ended at 20.40






ADOPTION:
PROPOSED:







SECONDED:





SIGNED:
CHAIRMAN......................................................
